## Erwin Family



## New Zealand

Volume 2:6

June 2024

## **Missions Update Newsletter**



https://aljcmissions.churchcenter.com/giving/to/erwin-New-Zealand

May here in New Zealand has welcomed a dramatic cool down in the temperatures as we end autumn and in June head into winter here in the southern hemisphere. We have been very busy traveling throughout New Zealand and have had numerous opportunities to minister in several towns and cities. We are so blessed to have been a part of many services where we have seen more than a dozen souls filled with the Holy Ghost for the first time and others renewed and refreshed with



the Spirit of the Lord. Lives changed and now rearranged as these precious people have welcomed God into their hearts. What an amazing encounter it is to be able to witness the transformation of a person's life as they begin their walk with the Lord and are filled with His marvelous Spirit!

Be encouraged and have faith that this same Jesus who is working here in the South Pacific is also working throughout the world. This same Jesus is working in your life and your ministry, and He has a mission for you. Stay strong and look to Jesus, for in Him you will find everything that you need.

We are now back in Auckland up in the North Shore. We have found a house to rent here, and are eagerly waiting for our furniture to arrive from the US. The container has traveled the seas around the world to arrive here in New Zealand where it currently being processed by customs. Hopefully, very soon it will be loaded onto a moving truck and brought to our house. Currently we have been able to borrow a few foam mattresses, bedding and towels as well as some dishes and a few cooking utensils. So, we are "camping" in our house. We are truly grateful to our friends here in the Auckland area who have been so gracious to loan us these items to



help us as we wait for our home goods to arrive. The financial burden that we face over the next few weeks is real. North American electrical system is a different voltage than here in New Zealand and so we have to replace all of those items. In most rental properties here the renter must provide their own fridge, washer and dryer. Then there's the smaller items like a microwave, vacuum cleaner, etc., and of course a coffee maker - you know we need that! If you feel a burden to help us out with the cost of replacing these needed items, please connect with us



through our social media or email dserwin@erwinministries.org. Please continue to pray for us, we appreciate it so much. Thank you to everyone who has already reached out and provided much needed support, it truly has made a difference. We have an enormous amount of work ahead of us and we are encouraged and moving forward.